

 MINUTES
November 25, 2008, 10:00am-12:00pm
	Present
	Kyle Carter, Pat Brown, Dana Sally, Carol Burton, Brian Railsback, Debasish Banerjee, Robert Kehrberg, Bob McMahan, Michael Dougherty, Wendy Ford, Scott Higgins, Linda Stanford


	Recorder
	Jessica Ross



ANNOUNCEMENTS/INFORMATION
	Pat
	Educational Outreach has hired Amy Fahey to replace Brynn Jackson as Program Assistant.


	Wendy
	Brian Gastle will be leaving the Graduate School and will become the department head of English effective July 1, 2009.


	Scott
	The Graduate School will be moving next door to where it is currently located in Camp.


	Robert
	“An Illustrated History of the Arts at Western Carolina University” is now on the Fine and Performing Arts’ homepage.


	Bob
	The Kimmel School received a microscope valued at $75,000.



DISCUSSION

	Travel Support for Faculty Led Summer Courses (Carol for Lois)
	The deans should have received a guidebook from Lois.  Please review and prepare comments for the December 16 Provost Council retreat.  The deans may send their comments to Lois prior to the retreat.

	 Action Item
	Lois will use track changes so the deans can see what changes already have been made. Carol will follow up with Lois on the comments from the deans.


	Work Study Allocations (Kyle)
	There is money for work study students that is not being used.

Wendy stated that the problem might be in the placement of work study students.  Michael said there is a missing piece in this process.  We need a student advisor to sit down with work study students and ask them what their interests and career goals are.  We also need units that want a work study student to craft their job description more towards a college-aged person.


	Action Item
	Kyle will look at the process for allocating work study and will talk to Financial Aid about the money and the process.


	Policy #54 (Linda)
	Some faculty members are using their own published work as course textbooks, creating a conflict of interest.  There is no guidance about how to release them from that conflict.  We need to create a plan and possibly establish a scholarship with royalties from book sales.


	Action Item
	The deans will discuss this at their next breakfast meeting. Linda will lead the discussion.


	BSW in Social Work (Linda)
	Health and Human Sciences wants to rename the existing BS degree in Social Work to a BSW.  WCU is only one of two institutions in the state that does not have the BSW in place.
The Council voted unanimously to make this change.


	Certificate Programs (Pat)
	The Council will wait to formally review this document until is has been to the Graduate Council and APRC.


	Action Item
	Add the document to the next meeting’s agenda.


	Certificate Information for GA (Carol for Beth)

	Carol handed out a spreadsheet listing all certificate programs and said this is the information GA currently has.

	Action Item
	Please review the spreadsheet for accuracy by December 5 and get your information to Beth.


	Community College Partnership Luncheon (Kyle)
	Several deans are hosting a luncheon for community college counselors and administrators, which falls on the same day as the COD workday.  We will break for this lunch and resume the meeting afterwards.  This will be a very important workday.


	
	The University has been asked to come up with plans for 3, 5, and 7 percent budget reductions by January 15.  If asked to cut 7 percent, it is almost certain academic programs will be eliminated.


	Action Item
	The deans will think of big ideas about how to eliminate costs and be prepared to discuss these ideas at the next meeting.


	Action Item
	Kyle will send the deans a document he used during budget cuts at his previous institution for their inspiration.



c:  Terry Welch
